
T R A N S M I T T A L   M E M O R A N D U M 

TO: The Honorable Mayor and City Council 

FROM:  Karl R. Amylon, City Manager 

DATE: April 1, 2021 

RE: Reprogramming of FY 2020 Designated Legislative Grant for 
Mitigating the Risk of COVID-19  

By report dated March 11, 2021, my office submitted to the City Council General 
Government and KPU Operating and Capital Budget mitigation plans for substantially 
reduced or no cruise conditions in 2021. As part of the General Government mitigation 
plan, I advised the City Council of staff’s efforts to have the Legislature reappropriate the 
$1.1 million FY 20 Designated Legislative Grant that was awarded to the City for COVID-
19 relief so that it could be applied to the Port’s Berth III debt service. 

As indicated in the attached email from Assistant City Manager Lacey Simpson, 
the City has received verbal confirmation from the Department of Commerce, Community 
and Economic Development that the state has approved a reprogramming of the grant 
such that it can be applied to debt service. The City is expecting either an amendment to 
or a revised grant agreement in the next several days. My office will keep the City Council 
advised accordingly. 
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